
Childcare for Children of Essential Workers

State Superintendent Tony Thurmond announced that the CDE and the California 
Department of Social Services have issued new guidance that will facilitate child care 
for children of essential critical infrastructure workers, children at risk of abuse or 
neglect, and children with disabilities or special health care needs. The guidance was a 
requirement of Governor Gavin Newsom’s Executive Order N-45-20, issued April 4, and 
was created in collaboration with the California Governor’s Office and the Department of 
Finance.

Read more: https://www.cde.ca.gov/nr/ne/yr20/yr20rel19.asp

View the guidance on the CDE website: https://www.cde.ca.gov/sp/cd/ci/mb2006.asp

Additional guidance the CDE developed in collaboration with the CDSS can be found 
here: https://www.cde.ca.gov/ls/he/hn/coronavirus.asp
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